NISSAN

:

2011 - 1 7. II: 16

NISSAN NORTH AMERICA, INC.

Corporate Office P.O. Box 685001 Franklin, TN 37068-5001 Telephone: 615.725.1000

January 30, 2007

Mr. George Person Chief, Recall Analysis Division Office of Defects Investigation Safety Assurance National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 400 Seventh Street, S.W. Washington, D.C. 20590

Ref: NVS-215kjs

Dear Mr. Person:

This is response to your letter of November 30, 2006 requesting that Nissan conduct an owner renotification for safety recall 04V-581. In that letter you state that as of the second quarter of 2006, Nissan has reported 20 vehicles remedied out of 131 for a completion rate of 15.3 percent.

Upon receipt of this letter, we did some research concerning the low completion rate and discovered that there is an additional 87 vehicles that were corrected prior to sale to the owners that we failed to include in the quarterly completion reports. When we add these 87 vehicles to the 21 owner vehicles that have now been corrected, the actual number of corrected vehicles is 108 for a correction rate of 82.4%. Including the one unreachable vehicle, the completion rate is 83.2%. Attached is an updated quarterly completion report through the end of 2006.

We believe that it is unnecessary to conduct a renotification given the revised completion rate and will not do so unless requested otherwise by your office.

Very truly,

Frank D. Slaveter Senior Manager,

Technical Compliance

Encl.